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Iasi, March 23, 2016
Dear Professor

Thanks for your suggestions about our paper “Polymer-graphene composites by photocuring of a system containing benzophenone macromer" (JSCS-PM-1951), authors Tinca Buruiana et al. sent us for a major revision, before to be again evaluated for publishing. After a careful examination of the manuscript, it was clarified in the light those mentioned of reviewers (in red).
Again, special thanks for your help and understanding

Prof. Dr. Tinca Buruiana

For reviewer 1 (completions - in red)

1 - 2. Aspects concerning the selection of urethane macromers, the role of benzophenone from the oligodimethacrylate structure and the concentration of Irgacure (3%) were given in the text

3. The degree of conversion in formulations was of 74 and 77% after only 23 sec and 18 sec of UV irradiation (determined by photoDSC)

4 - 5. The paragraph with DSC was remade together with the DSC measurements on the uncured benzophenone macromers (BP-UDMA, PEG-DMA), polymer film based on BP-UDMA/PEG-DMA and film+0.5% RGO (Fig. 5). Unfortunately, a problem appeared at device impeded us to measure all samples.
6. The influence of free COOH groups from macromer was mentioned in the text

7. The viscosity of F1 and F2 was determined, but no in the mixture, graphene being incorporated as ethanol solution (23 mg/mL)
- PTHF was explained, a paragraph with polymerization was added, and the monomer solutions in THF contain few drops of solvent

For reviewer 2
1 – 4. The choice of monomers, abbreviation and the units in nm were explained/given in the text
5. The composition of the formulations was given in the experimental 

6. The concentration of Irgacure was also given

7. The number of digits was uniformized
8. The paragraph with the photopolymerization parameters (from photoDSC) was remade

9 – 10. The units for diffraction angle and the discussion on the Fig. 4 were given
11. The EDAX diagrams was moved to the Supplementary material, and the atomic procents of elements were given in the text

12. As mentioned for reviewer 1, for some samples the DSC measurements were performed again and an explanation was given 

14. In the Conclusions, the idea with improving the quality of materials was eliminated.
With hope that at least a part of the problems rise from reviewers was resolved, we are waiting your opinion. 

Thanks for help,

Prof. Dr. Tinca Buruiana
